New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

January 14 2012

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Secretary Adrienne Giovino; Trustees Daryl Yerdon, Jen Marrs, Lee Brockmann and Norm Selander-Carrier

Member Joanne McHale

Absent: Vice-President George Crozer

Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:23 AM. 

Daryl moved to approve the minutes of the December 2011 meeting with one change. Steve seconded; the motion carried. Chuck Crisler abstained.

President

· Mike asked for advice and consent to approve Chuck Crisler as treasurer since Jean Kowalcik resigned the position. All agreed. Chuck said this is an interim appointment. Mike asked to find assistant treasurer who will take over in August.
· Mike asked for advice and consent to approve Adrienne Giovino as secretary since Ron Selander-Carrier resigned the position. All agreed. Adrienne will sign conflict of interest statement and make sure all BoD members have signed one.

· Andrea Deachman resigned the membership position and turn over all membership data to Mike. She agreed. Lee Brockman agreed to work with Sue LaBonville on Membership.
· Mike brought up Jeff Flora’s donation of 458 plants and requested that we send him a letter to acknowledge his donation of these plants in Dec 2011 for tax purposes as well as a couple of three-day passes to the 2012 Show. Donor to determine donation value.
· Money budgeted for membership at show to give plants to new members who join at show. The membership trifold could be inserted into the show program with ticket. Norm suggested  the price of admission goes towards membership if they join that day. Also let people know that members get into show for free (as of last year). 
Vice-President

· No report as George was absent
Treasurer 

· The expense manifest is about $1,000.00. Steve moved to accept the approximate expense manifest, George seconded and the motion carried. Jean will send the formal manifest along with the reports.

· Chuck sent out the financial reports to BoD members. The expense manifest has 2 additions. Chuck wanted to spend up to $100 for mailing current newsletter and to reimburse Mike for stamps for mailing letters to retirement homes for $13.20 The new total for the expense manifest was $1560.63. Lee needed to be reimbursed for $167.85 for van rental and gas to pick up the donated orchids. The final total for the expense manifest was $1728.48. Steve moved to accept; Norm seconded. Motion approved.
· Checks and envelopes need to be purchased from Quickbooks. These also can be used for hand-written checks. 
· Money from donation plants sold on 01/14/12 will go into donation line item.
· Mike transferred $10K from CDs to the show snow fund in first week of January 2012 as the treasurer does not have authority to do this. $18,445 now in that fund.
Secretary

· Nanci Maul emailed to be taken off the mailing list ASAP. Mike suggested to forward info to Jean Hallstone.

Committees
Advertising/Publicity: See Show section

AOS: Daryl said AOS magazine, hard cover postcard and membership forms will be on the membership table at the show.

Library: Steve reported that he and Liz are working on updating the inventory of books and will check into potential book and DVD purchases. $200 was confirmed as the library budget. Better tracking of books checked in and out of the library was requested. Chuck reminded the BoD that he has Dave Morton’s donated Orchids of New England as it is an historical book published in the late 1800s. Chuck asked for suggestions for the book’s disposition. Jen suggested loaning it to Tower Hill Botanical Garden for display in the library. Chuck suggested loaning it to the UNH greenhouse.

Membership: Membership list is not up to date. Chuck agreed that Lee should let him know the names of new members. Membership is down compared to the past. Daryl asked what new membership co-chairs Lee and Sue show responsibilities are; besides staffing the membership table with volunteers, they are responsible for volunteer badges at show. A current membership list is needed as members are admitted to the show for free as of last year.

Norm reminded us that a non-member bought $300 worth of plants at auction. Norm has his info and suggested we contact him to become member if Andrea has not done so already.

Chuck asked if newsletter was mailed as he didn’t get an invoice from Infinite Imaging. It was not known if Andrea sent them the membership list. Lee asked if the newsletter can be sent out two weeks before meeting and include secretary notes of Mike’s announcements at general meeting.
Show: Laurie presented ad mockups in Union Leader and Nashua Telegraph. It was agreed to change the phrasing on ad to “Limit 2 per coupon.” The same coupon can be put on the website. 

Discussion of continued advertisement in HIPPO despite poor results. This money could be used for more ads in the Leader, Telegraph or other papers. Mike recommended to let HIPPO know about the poor return on our ad and request better placement. Laurie asked for a couple of days to look into The Lawrence Eagle. Steve asked if we could place an ad The Lowell Sun to attract people from MA. It was agreed that The Lowell Sun would be better target audience.

Mike asked for the postcard to be put on website and Facebook as a coupon and will send the postcard jpg to Daryl. Laurie asked that the Union Leader will send over a photographer on Friday or Saturday of the show. She will call Chronicle to see if they can put in a mention of the show the week before the show. Lee asked if something similar could be put on WMUR on Saturday morning calendar of events. Laurie will. She also will get info from Lowell Sun and update the BoD on HIPPO.

Daryl asked what fund pays for the two speakers for show: Jean’s show budget or speakers program budget? Norm made a motion to increase show budget by $350 to pay for AOS speakers. Steve seconded. Motion approved 8-0. 

Regional Shows: Jack and Pam Mulder will coordinate the CAIOS show the last weekend of January 28 & 29. 

The Amherst show is two weeks after NHOS on February 24-26. Daryl said that NHOS always has a display there. BoD agreed that we should have a display. n.b. According to the 12/11 BoD minutes, Jean Stefanik will coordinate set-up and Lee will handle tear down.

The Nutmeg State show is March 17-18. No volunteers at this time. 

Wentworth will have an orchid show on March 3-4. We are not holding our monthly meeting there, but will put up a display with membership info. Ulla will coordinate speakers. Lee will give signage and membership info to Mike and Laurie who will staff the membership table.
Program: Jean S. had asked that her $150 speaker’s fee for her January 2012 talk be donated to Fakahatchee for a video camera on one ghost orchid. It was discussed how best to fund this and if this would set a precedent. Chuck moved to donate Jean’s $150 to conservation fund. Daryl seconded. 5-3 against. It was noted that there was no discussion before the motion. Mike asked if Daryl wanted to make a motion to donate $150 to conservation. Daryl did so. Norm seconded. Vote approved 8-0.
Daryl and Steve brought up speakers fee – postponed for another day.

Miscellaneous

Mike moved to adjourn and Steve seconded. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 11:57 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Adrienne Giovino
